




Outside Funding and Grants, continued
Friends of the Roseville Library ($31,500)

The Friends of the Roseville Library continued their 
generous funding for    pro-
grams and materials. The 
Friends received a grant 
from the Citizens Benefit 
Trust Fund for $13,000, 
and $2,000 from the Ro-
seville Automall Commu-
nity Fund, which was used 

to purchase youth materials. Addtionally, the Friends 
donated another $16,500 for programs and materi-
als. Programs supported by the Friends include the 
Summer Reading Club and Annual Poetry Contest.

Significant Trends
Library as Destination
Many customers see the library as a destination, rath-

er than simply a place to 
check out a book. The result 
is that for these customers, 
the average length of a 
visit is longer in duration. 
Library space is continu-
ally used in different ways; 
there are daily instances 
where a customer uses the 
library as personal “office 
space”, bringing with them 

laptop computers, files, and coffee.

Bandwidth Issues
The library system has seen an enormous increase in 

the amount of bandwidth 
used by library customers 
on the libraries’ public ac-
cess computers. The out-
come has been significant 
slow downs in the speed 
that these computers op-

erate. The library has addressed this issue by pur-
chasing a proxy server that can handle this increase 
and addtional broadband. Staff are exploring grants 
to address these issues. 

Teen use in the libraries
Surveys conducted over a six month period at all 
three libraries revealed that teens see all the libraries 
as “cool” places to hang out. 

Next Year
Increase in circulation and attendance

We expect to see the librar-
ies circulate over 1.1 mil-
lion items, and attendance 
to reach over 600,000 in-
dividual visits! These num-
bers necessitate that staff 
spend their time managing 
the circulation of materials 
and the flow of visitors.

Fewer programs
The frequency and num-
ber of library programs 
will be reduced; volunteer 
and partner-led programs 
should help supplement 
the offerings at the three li-

braries. During fiscal year 2008 - 2009, grants funded 
the majority of the programs offered. 

Collections
The collections will not be as robust as in years past; 

the collection budget for all 
three libraries is $160,000. 
Given this, donations given 
to the library will be added 
more often to supplement 
the materials budget.

Library Foundation

Staff worked with volunteers to create the Roseville 
Library foundation, a non-profit 501(3)(c) organiza-
tion. The purpose of the foundation is to secure pri-
vate funding and support for collections, select capi-
tal improvements, expand library services, support 
library staff development and training, and promote 
greater awareness of the Roseville Public Library’s 
valuable resources.

In April, staff was notified that a bequest from the 
Virgil and Alta Harrigan Family Living Trust would be 
made in the amount of $300,000 to assist with the es-
tablishment of the foundation, and to establish and 
maintain an adult literacy program and support the 
Roseville Reads program.
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